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22nd March 2024 

In this week’s newsletter: 

Dates for your Diary & School Uniform 

Message from our Headteacher 

The Science of Colour! 

Lunch Bookings after Easter 

Plants needed please 

Osmington Bay Update 

Green Gang Day 

VSA News 

Local Community News 

Dates for your Diary 

Next week 

 Tuesday 26th March  - Osmington Bay Parent Information Session, Buzzard Classroom, 3pm 
 Thursday 28th March—Last Day of Term—finish at 3pm as usual 
 Friday 29th March—Sunday 14th April—EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Looking ahead 

 Monday 15th April—INSET Day 
 Tuesday 16th April—Back to School 
 Monday 22nd April—Wednesday 24th April  - Year 4 Osmington Bay Residential trip 
 Monday 22nd April—EYFS Heights & Weights  by NHS 
 Friday 26th April—Possible green gang day—subject to volunteers (see later in newsletter) 

Advanced Notice (more information will follow next term)  

 Monday 13th May—Class Photos 
 Monday 20th May—KS2  trip to Roman Baths 
 Monday 17th June—Sports Day 
 Thursday 1st July— Frome Schools  Transfer Day 
 
Our planned TD Days for the remainder of this academic year are Monday 15th April 2024 and Monday 

3rd June 2024. For term dates please see the Somerset Council website. 

 

School Uniform 
To order uniform please go to our external provider’s website—www.cosmicmonkey.co.uk.   

 

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/children-families-and-education/school-life/school-term-dates-and-holidays/


Message from our Headteacher 
We had a lot of excited children and parents in school last week as the first of our chicks hatched. Three 
eggs finally hatched and the children have enjoyed seeing how quickly they grow in these first few 
days.  

Last Thursday morning was also very exciting as the children spent time around the school doing some 
amazing science. We mixed the children up so each group had children from every year group and I was 
so impressed at how the older children supported and worked with the younger ones - there was great 
teamwork everywhere. The awe and wonder from the children and questioning that was going on was 
just brilliant. 

When we celebrated World Book Day, we held two competitions for the children related to books. The 
first was a 'Wild Read' where we asked for a picture of themselves reading a book in an unusual location 
and the second competition challenged them to redesign a front cover of a favourite book. Well done to 
all the children who entered; Mrs Powrie and I had a very difficult time in trying to choose winners. 
Congratulations to the following: 

Wild Read Pictures: EYFS Noah from Wren, KS1 Logan from Skylark and KS2 Jude from Owl.  

Book Cover Design: EYFS Lila from Frirecrest, KS1 Eliza from Robin and KS2 Harlan from Owl. 

With the warmer weather, the daffodils planted by Mrs Lucey on the grass in front of the Playground 
have  started to flower and look lovely. Please can I ask you to try and discourage children from climbing 
on the wall until they have finished flowering to try and give the plants the best chance possible! 

 As this is the last newsletter before Easter, I hope you all have a great break and look forward to seeing 
you on Tuesday 16th April. 

Nick 

The Science of Colour! 
Last Thursday was a very exciting morning in school. The 
children worked as scientists  in mixed-aged groups . The 
children worked with children from other classes to 
explore the science of 'colour'. The focus of the morning 
was to encourage the children to ask questions. All the 
staff were so impressed with how well the children 
worked together and how well they approached each 
practical activity. The children's questioning skills were 
fantastic!  

  



Lunch bookings after Easter 
Remember that all lunch bookings, even for children in EYFS and KS1 who have Universal Infant Free 
School Meals and children in KS2 who are entitled to Benefit Based Free School meals, must be booked 
using ParentPay now. Meals for week beginning 16th April (our first week back after the Easter 
Holidays) need to be booked by this Sunday evening so we can meet the CleverChef deadline for orders. 

If you haven’t activated your ParentPay account and need a copy of the letter please contact the office 
by 4pm today for a copy. 

Plants needed please! 
If any of you are keen gardeners and preparing your garden for the new season, please think of us if you 
are dividing up plants. We have a number of raised beds around the school and  any donations will be 
very gratefully received! 

Osmington Bay 
Just a few reminders for all parents/carers of Year 4 children going on the Osmington Bay residential on 
22nd April to 24th April: 

• Any outstanding balance is due by the end of this term. Please use ParentPay to pay  this. 

• Please complete the medical form that was emailed home a couple of week’s agao by this evening.  

• Miss Harrington is holding a Parent Information session on Tuesday (26th March) in Buzzard 
classroom at 3pm to answer any questions  you may have about the trip. 

Green Gang Day 
Carrying on the theme of getting things ready for Spring, if any parents/carers have some spare time on 
the morning of Friday 26th April and can come along to our Green Gang morning we would love to see 
you. There are some areas of the school grounds that need a bit of a general tidy up—we will provide 
tea, coffee and biscuits to keep the volunteers going! 

 
VSA News 
This Easter we say goodbye to Tracey who has been Chair 
of VSA for the past year, and has been an active member 
for 10 years. We would like to thank her for her hard work 
and dedication to raising so much money for the school. 
Thank you Tracey.  

Straight after school on Thursday 28th March is the 
school Easter Egg Trail. Each class has made the most 
incredible giant eggs which you will find dotted around the 
local community using the maps on sale from the office 
(£3). Each egg has a letter on it which spells out an Easter 
phrase - work out what says and return to school where 
the Easter Bunny will be waiting to give your child a 
delicious treat! (Maps must be bought in advance so the 
bunny know how many treats to buy.) 

Next term the VSA will be gearing up to the annual 
Summer Fair taking place on Friday 28th June from 3pm - 
save the date.  

 



   


